
From: Switzer, Barbara On Behalf Of Regional Clerk 

Sent: Tuesday, February 4, 2020 10:03 AM 

Subject: Regional Council Decision - Greater Toronto Area West Transportation Corridor Update 

CAUTION: This email originated from a source outside the City of Markham. DO 

NOT CLICK on any links or attachments, or reply unless you recognize the sender 

and know the content is safe. 

On January 30, 2020 Regional Council made the following decision: 

 

1. The Province of Ontario be advised that York Region supports the decision to resume 

the Greater Toronto Area West Transportation Corridor Environmental Assessment and 

requests that the highway be constructed as soon as possible. 

2. Council request that the Ministry of Transportation assess, as part of the Environmental 

Assessment, a highway alignment that avoids community approved areas in the North 

Kleinburg-Nashville Secondary Plan area. 

3. Council request that, as part of the Environmental Assessment, the Ministry of 

Transportation review the feasibility of additional Greater Toronto Area West highway 

connections within York Region, including at Highway 50 and Pine Valley Drive, and to 

Highway 400 at Kirby Road and King-Vaughan Road in the vicinity of the proposed 

freeway to freeway connection with the Greater Toronto Area West highway. 

4. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the Minister of Transportation, Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing, Members of Provincial Parliament within York Region, 
the Regions of Peel and Halton and the local municipalities 
 

Due to the file size, we are unable to attach the report and attachments to this email. However, 

the original staff report and attachments can be found as Item E.2.2 Greater Toronto Area West 

Transportation Corridor Update in the Minutes of the January 16, 2020 Committee of the Whole 

meeting. 

 

Please contact Brian Titherington, Director of Transportation and Infrastructure Planning at 1-

877-464-9675 ext. 75901, or Sandra Malcic, Director of Long Range Planning at 1-877-464-

9675 ext. 75274 if you have any questions with respect to this matter. 

 

Regards, 

 

Christopher Raynor | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

https://yorkpublishing.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=56f9038a-787b-4136-83de-8e8930a79ff9&Agenda=PostMinutes&lang=English&Item=31
https://yorkpublishing.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=56f9038a-787b-4136-83de-8e8930a79ff9&Agenda=PostMinutes&lang=English&Item=31

